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The deadline for each issue of the 
Advocate is the 10th of the previous 
month. Send articles to Laurie Eike-
meyer via e-mail:    

laurie.eikemeyer@gmail.com.  
Please be sure to put “AAUW Buf-
falo Advocate” in the subject line. 

 
Something you’d like to see in the 
newsletter? Let us know! Send a 
message to Laurie Eikemeyer! 

 

 

 

Advocate 

Feb. 10 - Susan B. Anthony Birthday Celebration 
in Rochester.  See page 5.  

Billie Jean King to deliver keynote address. 

Feb. 27 - Elect Her at UB. 

Mar. 8  -  International Women's Day, UB Center for Tomorrow.  See pg. 5. 

Mar. 19 - Tech Savvy at UB's North Campus. See page 6. 

Mar. 26 - Sister-to-Sister at Buff State. Details next month. 

Apr. 15-17 - AAUW New York State Convention in Saratoga Springs.  See page 4. 

*Tuesday and Wednesday mornings BOOK SORTING  at 995 Kensington Ave. 9:30 to noon*  
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UPCOMING PROGRAMS 

 
 

 
Exercise and Nutrition for a Healthier Life 

 
Date:  Saturday, February 6, 2016   
  
Time:  12:30 pm registration  
 1:00 – 3:00 pm program 
 
Place: Town of Tonawanda Aquatic and Fitness Center  
 (off Delaware Road near Sheridan Drive across  
 from the Tops Market) 
 1 Pool Plaza, Tonawanda, New York  14223   
 
Cost: $5.00 
  

 Wear gym-appropriate clothing.  Participatory class exercises will be offered for various 
levels of ability.  Be mindful of your own limitations.  

 Healthy snacks along with nutritional advice will be provided. 

 You will be placing your boots, coats, and personal items  in a locker so it is advisable to 
bring your own lock. 

 Afterward, for an additional charge of $5.00, you may use the pool.  If you choose to do 
so, bring a swimsuit, towel, etc.  

 
Because of limited space the maximum number of attendees will be 25. 

 
A special thanks to the Tonawanda Aquatic and Fitness Center  

for the use of their facility and to the instructors,  

Val Cooley and Renee Szarowicz, for volunteering their time. 

 

Please mail form on page 4 along with check made payable to “AAUW Buffalo Branch”  
Before January 30, 2016 to:  

Leona Barback, 62 Lynn Lea Street, Williamsville, New York 14221    

Mailto:laurie.eikemeyer@gmail.com
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S everal years ago, I re-
ceived a coffee mug from 

a student at the end of the 
semester.  The inscription on 
one side of the mug stated 
“SUCCESS IS DOING WHAT YOU 
LOVE” and on the other side 
was printed “SUCCESS IS LOV-
ING WHAT YOU DO.”  The ac-
companying coaster stated 
“SUCCESS IS BEING TRUE TO 
YOURSELF.” 
  
Although I have 
collected many 
coffee mugs 
over the years, 
this one is very 
special to me.  I 
think that individuals are most 
effective when they enjoy 
what they are doing.  I have 
come to regard this particular 
coffee mug as a career inspira-
tion. 
 
The sentiments expressed on 
this coffee mug could also be 
applied to our AAUW Branch.  

When members embrace the 
mission of an organization, 
they will approach working on 
a committee or holding an of-
fice with enthusiasm.  This will 
be reflected in successful pro-
grams and projects sponsored 
by the group.  As our Buffalo 
Branch celebrates 125 years, 
the successes of our Branch 
speak for themselves.  Over 

the years, many mem-
bers have volunteered 
countless hours doing 
what they loved and 
loving what they did.   
 
If there is something 
that you love doing, 

let any office or board member 
know.  There are many areas in 
which you can contribute your 
time and talents to the success 
of the Branch’s mission, pro-
grams, and activities.  We look 
forward to hearing any new 
ideas that you may have! 

Carol Golyski, 

Co-President 

Did you know that at one time, 
some AAUW branches refused to 
admit women based on race, re-
ligion, or other arbitrary consid-
erations? 
 

On display at the AAUW National 
office is a certificate from the 
National Council of Negro Women 
signed by the 
Council’s founder 
and president, 
Mary McLeod 
Bethune.  The 
citation recog-
nizes AAUW for 
“revising its constitution to pre-
vent membership exclusion based 
on race, religion, or national ori-
gin.” 
 

The story begins when Mary 
Church Terrell, one of the first 
African American women to earn 
a college degree, was invited to 
join the AAUW Washington, DC 
branch in 1946.  The membership 
invitation caused a sharp division 
in the branch when some mem-
bers opposed Terrell’s admittance 
because she was African Ameri-
can.   
 

The National leaders of AAUW 
ordered the branch to accept 
Mary Terrell’s application or be 
dissolved because the bylaws  had 
never explicitly excluded women 
based on race in its membership 

criteria.   
 

In 1948 the DC branch sued 
AAUW in district court and won. 
AAUW appealed the court’s deci-
sion but lost. 
 

With the problem still unresolved, 
AAUW president, Althea Kratz 

Hottel, proposed a by-
laws change to clarify 
membership require-
ments. Hottel visited 
branches across the coun-
try to explain the bylaws 
revision and stressed that 
a vote to change them 

was necessary. At the 1949 Na-
tional Convention in Seattle, (WA) 
AAUW members voted to revise 
the bylaws so that the only re-
quirement for membership was 
to be a woman with a college de-
gree from an AAUW-approved 
University.  With the members 
voting overwhelmingly (2,168 to 
65) to revise the bylaws, AAUW 
stood proudly with Mary Church 
Terrell as their first African Ameri-
can member. 
 

AAUW continues until today to be 
committed to its mission of ad-
vancement of equiy for women 
and girls through advocacy, edu-
cation, philanthropy, and re-
search. 

Cynthia Mehary, 
Co-President 

Carol’s Corner Cynthia’s Insights 

THE BUFFALO BRANCH ADVOCATE is published monthly Sep-
tember-June as a bulletin of events for members 
and as an update on AAUW issues and programs. 

 
February 2015, Vol. CXXXX, No. 6, Circulation 200 

Co-Presidents:   Carol Golyski and Cynthia Mehary 

Publisher/Editor:  Laurie Eikemeyer 

Assistant Editors: Judy Weidemann, Barbara Carier, Betty Preble 
 

For prospective or new member questions, contact:  

 Membership Recruitment VP, Diane O’Brien,  
 obnfam@roadrunner.com.  
 
Send address changes to:  
 Freddie Cheek, 406 Maynard Drive,  

 Amherst, NY  14226-2929 (fscheek@verizon.net) 

NOMINATING COMMITTEE SEEKING  
OFFICERS FOR 2016-17 
 

The Nominating Committee is charged with selecting nomi-
nees for elected office to be presented to the membership at 
the May Luncheon and Annual Meeting. These names will be 
sent to every member and additional nominations may be 
made from the floor of the Annual Meeting on May 7, 2016, 
at the Roycroft Inn in East Aurora.  
 

We will be electing a Vice President for Membership Recruit-
ment, Secretary/Parliamentarian, CFO, EAP Treasurer, Fund-
raising Treasurer, Scholarship Director, Nominating Commit-
tee Chair, and 2 Nominating Committee members.  
 

Any member who is interested in holding one of these offices 
should submit her name to a Committee member. If you be-
lieve that another member would be good in one of these 
offices, let us know. If we come to you asking you to put your 
name into nomination, please consider it carefully. The Board 
of Directors functions best with a variety of ideas from newer 
and continuing members.  

Barbara Carier, Chair 
Yvonne Curry, Barbara Engler, Judy Malamas, and  

Judy Weidemann, Committee Members 

OPENING MEMBERSHIP AND MINDS 
Celebrating Black History Month 
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WNY CULINARY DELIGHTS 
When: Wednesday, February 10th at Noon 
Where: West Side Bazaar, 24 Grant St., Buffalo  
 Sample the many kinds of ethnic foods  
 available. 
RSVP: Barbara Libby at 836-8303 or  
 email BPlibby1@verizon.net by January 12th 
 
KNITTING GROUP 
When: Wednesday, February 10th, 2-4 pm. 
 Weather permitting. 
Where: Barnes and Noble Café on Transit Rd. near 
 Main St. 
What: Bring your knitting and/or crochet project 
Contact: Karen Howard at 480-3652 or email  
 kkhoward@roadrunner.com 
 
THE HAPPY WANDERERS 
*”New AAUW Interest Group to explore WNY 
treasures, well-known and otherwise” 
When: Thursday, February 11th at Noon 
Where: Curly’s Restaurant, 647 Ridge Rd.  
 Lackawanna 
What:    After lunch at Curly’s, a short drive to the free parking lot at 
 the Buffalo Botanical Gardens. Special exhibits will  
 showcase amaryllis and orchids.   
 Admission $9 adults, $8 seniors 
RSVP: Betty Preble at 662-0608 or email betty.preble@gmail.com 
 
DINNER BY THE BOOK 
*Note new location through June 2016 
When: Wednesday, February 17th, at 5:30 pm. 
Where: Family Tree Restaurant, 4346 Bailey Ave., 
 Amherst 
 *Interior closed room reserved for the book club 
Book: All The Light You Cannot See by Anthony Doerr 
Leaders: Fran Witnauer, Facilitator & Mary Crocker, Reviewer 
RSVP: Fran Witnauer at 688-5708 or email 
 grandmafran44@yahoo.com 
 
BEAD WEAVING & JEWELRY MAKING 
When: Thursday, February 18th, 1-3 pm. 
Where: Julia Boyer Reinstein Library, Conference 
 Room 
 1030 Losson Rd., Cheektowaga 
What: Bring your current project to work on 
RSVP: Barbara Weber at 725-7839 
 or email blweber50@verizon.net 
 
SUNDAY BOOK CLUB 
*NOTE LOCATION CHANGE FOR THIS MONTH* 
When: Sunday, February 21st, 4-6 pm. 
Where: Panera Bread at Main and Union in  
 Williamsville. 
Book: The Antelope Wife by Louis Erdich 
Contact: Karen Huffman-Kelly at 830-5316  
 or email kshk152@yahoo.com 

¡ADELANTE! BOOK CLUB 
AAUW'S diverse group of books that highlight women's 
issues. Join us whether you have read the book or not. 
We welcome current and prospective members. 
When: Tuesday, February 23rd, 1-2 pm.  
 4th Tuesday of the month is the group’s choice 
Where: Baptist Manor’s Library Room, 276 Linwood Ave.,  
 Buffalo 14202. 
 Parking available in the back of the lot or on Linwood Ave. 
 Ring for the Office to be let in at the entrance.   
Book:  For Black History Month: 
 Disgruntled: A Novel by Asali Solomon 
 (four copies of the book available from Sylvia) 
Facilitator: Sylvia Volk 
Contact: Sylvia Volk at 881-1424 or email volks@roadrunner.com 
 
CLUELESS MYSTERY BOOK CLUB 
When: Wednesday, February 24th, 5:30 pm. 
Where: Bob Evans Restaurant, 
 1925 Niagara Falls Blvd.  
Book: THE GOOD COP by Brad Parks 
Facilitator: Sonja Miller 
Contact: Suzanne Grossman at 837-8769 
 

We welcome all current and prospective members to  

attend any of our study group activities. 

Buffalo Branch February Study/Interest Groups  

NEW MEMBERS 

FOR GENERAL QUESTIONS  

Marilyn Carmichael, mcarmichael45@aol.com or  

Call 228-8626   

Please welcome our new member: 
 
 
Rosaleen Nogle  
Work address: 65 Niagara Square, City Hall 
 Room 1038,  Buffalo,  NY  14202 
Home address: 100 Baynes Street, Buffalo, 
 NY  14213 
Work phone:  851-4664 ext. 4219      
Cell: 390-5567 
Email: rnogle@sa.ci.buffalo.ny.us 
Degrees: 
    University of Buffalo 2005  BA/BS  anthropology/ civil engineering     
    University of Buffalo  2007  MS civil engineering 
    Christ the King Seminary  2012  Master  of Arts in Pastoral Ministry 
Occupation: Associate Engineer, City of Buffalo 
Interests: desktop publishing, scholarship committees, Sister-to-Sister 
summit, Tech Savvy 

mailto:bplibby1@verizon.net
mailto:kkhoward@roadrunner.com
mailto:betty.preble@gmail.com
mailto:grandmafran44@yahoo.com
mailto:blweber50@verizon.net
mailto:kshk152@yahoo.com
mailto:volks@roadrunner.com
mailto:rnogle@sa.ci.buffalo.ny.us
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For decades, New York State 
government has been controlled 
by “three men in a room” (the 
governor, the State Assembly 
speaker, and the State Senate 
majority leader) who worked in 
secret and without accountabil-
ity to decide most vital issues. 
Issues were often settled in 
these private meetings, with no 
opportunity for public debate. 
 
Sheldon Silver, in his two dec-
ades as speaker of the State 
Assembly, seemed indestructi-
ble.  
 
U.S. Attorney Preet Bharara said 
the notorious “three men in a 
room” arrangement that con-
trols New York State govern-
ment is to blame for Albany be-
coming a “cauldron of corrup-
tion”—and for the crimes that 
led to Assembly Speaker Shel-
don Silver’s arrest. Silver used 
his office to mask millions of 
dollars in “bribes and kickbacks” 
as legitimate outside income 
from two private law firms over 

more than a decade. He used his 
official position to obtain attor-
ney referral fees for himself, 
including from clients with sub-
stantial business before the 
State. 

Dean Skelos, 
ex-Senate 
majority 
leader, and 
his son 
Adam were 
convicted 
on eight 
counts of 
bribery, 
extortion, and conspiracy. With 
sentencing set for March 2, both 
men face a possible 130 years in 
prison. Skelos filed for retire-
ment and stands to receive an 
estimated pension of $95,590 a 
year. Although the Legislature 
passed a law in 2011 to strip the 
pensions of newly elected law-
makers convicted of corruption, 
it protected longtime officials 
like Skelos and Silver. Efforts to 
amend the state Constitution to 

remove the pensions of all cor-
rupt lawmakers floundered in 
the Legislature this year.  
 
Bharara encourages New York-
ers to fight for reform. “The peo-
ple of New York should be really 
disappointed. When so many of 

their leaders 
can be 
bought for a 
few thou-
sand dollars, 
they should 
maybe be 
angry,” he 
said. “Money 

is often the core of the prob-
lem.” By concentrating power in 
the hands of so few, he added, 
good people are discouraged 
from running for office because 
they know they will have little 
influence on important matters. 
There was an attempt at reform 
with the anti-corruption More-
land Commission until the gov-
ernor shut it down. Beyond lip 
service, where will meaningful 
reform come from? 

I turned 
again to 
Donna Sey-
mour, our 
dedicated 
AAUW State Public Policy chair, 
for her insights on ethics in New 
York State. She said, “Everyone 
is so busy pointing the finger at 
the other guy, we won’t get any 
meaningful reform until every-
one acknowledges the system is 
broken and is producing very 
flawed results.”  

Now that the legislature is back 
in session, it is up to us to moni-
tor what happens to limit law-
makers’ outside income, bolster 
the independence of an ethics 
agency, reduce loopholes that 
avoid campaign contribution 
limits, and improve transparency 
of the state’s campaign finance 
system. 

Marian Deutschman, 
Public Policy Chair 

 

Ethics in NYS Government 

PUBLIC POLICY 

FEBRUARY PROGRAM REGISTRATION FORM 
 
Name:         Phone:       

Email:                

No. attending:       X $5.00   =  $    

No. using pool:     X $5.00   =  $     
 
Total $___________ 

 
Please mail form along with check made payable to “AAUW Buffalo Branch”  

Before January 30, 2016 to:  
Leona Barback, 62 Lynn Lea Street, Williamsville, New York 14221    

SAVE THE DATE 
To be held at the  

Holiday Inn, Saratoga Springs,  

April 15-17, 2016 

 
For more information visit http://www.aauw-nys.org/convention.htm 

http://assembly.state.ny.us/mem/Sheldon-Silver/
http://assembly.state.ny.us/mem/Sheldon-Silver/
http://assembly.state.ny.us/mem/Sheldon-Silver/
http://observer.com/2015/01/indictment-silver-masked-millions-of-dollars-in-bribes-and-kickbacks-as-income/
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MARCH PROGRAM 

AAUW Buffalo Branch and League of Women Voters Celebrate 

International Women’s Day – March 8, 2016 
 

 

The Public is Welcome 

 

Join us on Tuesday, March 8, for dinner and a presentation by Anne Cheung and Anne Rapin, Co-Founders of A2Em-

powerment, a non-profit organization dedicated to empowering women through education.  Since its founding in 2008, 

A2E has awarded over 700 education scholarships to young women in Cameroon, Africa. Anne Cheung, a scientist at a 

biopharmaceutical company, was recently named to the 2015 Heroes of the 500  list by Fortune magazine.  She was 

nominated for her work on the A2Empowerment program by her employer, Biogen.  Anne Rapin, who was stationed in 

Binka, Cameroon while serving in the Peace Corps, currently works as Hygiene Promotion/Community Mobilization Pro-

gram Manager in the Za'atari Refugee Camp in Jordan. 
 

Please direct all questions to Lillis McLean: lillismclean@gmail.com 
 

International Women’s Day A2Empowerment reservation form 
 

Name               Phone      

Names of Guests:               
 

Number of reservations  X $21        Total $  Please make check payable to “AAUW Buffalo Branch” 
 

Send reservations by February 26 to:    Betty Preble, 6935 East Quaker St., Orchard Park, NY 14127 

UB Center for Tomorrow 

SUNY at Buffalo – North Campus 

101 Service Center Rd, Buffalo, NY 14260 

(Flint Entrance from Maple Road – first building on left) 

Registration/Refreshments - 6 pm  

Welcome - 6:30 pm 

Buffet Dinner - 6:45 pm 

Billie Jean King to Deliver Keynote Address at Susan B. Anthony Celebration 
 
According to an announcement by the Susan B. Anthony Museum & House, Billie Jean King will deliver the 
keynote address at a luncheon celebrating the birthday of Susan B. Anthony.  The annual luncheon will be 
held Wednesday, February 10th at the Joseph A. Floreano Rochester Riverside Convention Center in Roch-
ester.   The full announcement is found online at http://susanbanthonyhouse.org/blog/billie-jean-king-
announcement/ 
 
Individual seats and group tables for this event may be purchased online at 
www.susanbanthonyhouse.org or by calling the administrative office at 585/279-7490 x10. 

Questions related to this event may be directed to luncheon@susanbanthonyhouse.org. 

http://fortune.com/heroes-of-the-fortune-500/anne-cheung-12/
mailto:lillismclean@gmail.com
http://a2empowerment.org/index.shtml
http://susanbanthonyhouse.org/blog/billie-jean-king-announcement/
http://susanbanthonyhouse.org/blog/billie-jean-king-announcement/
http://www.susanbanthonyhouse.org/
mailto:luncheon@susanbanthonyhouse.org
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Ready for Tech Savvy???  So 
bright it will be!   On Saturday, 
March 19, we will welcome 
about 500 girls in 6th – 9th grade 
for the middle school program 
and approximately 100 10th-12th 
graders in the Tech Savvy Girls 
on a Roll program. We are also 
expecting up to 200 parents and 
teachers, all in the name of en-
couraging STEM for girls with a 
fun theme: Tech Savvy Girls: Our 
Futures Are So Bright…We Have 
to Wear Shades! 

The conference is designed to 
inspire middle school girls to 
pursue STEM careers (science, 
technology, engineering, and 
math)—and to provide adults in 
their lives with relevant informa-
tion. Tech Savvy features 20+ 
workshops for the girls plus four 
savvy skills workshops, introduc-
ing critical life success skills such 
as advocacy, negotiating, inter-
view preparation, and ethical 
decision making.   Since Tech 
Savvy is not just for students, 

adults will enjoy fun and enlight-
ening sessions that include the 
best of ways to help girls to see 
the bright, fantastic futures that 
exist and how STEM can help to 
solve the problems in the future.   
 
Research tells us that girls often 
don’t see the opportunities that 
exist for them.  What stops them 
from seeing? Opportunity and 
Access, Preparation, and Imagi-
nation.  So, this year we take the 
blinders off and put on the 

shades! 
 
Joining us this year to inspire the 
girls is CarolAnn Garratt, a 
woman who has, literally, soared 
around the world to make the 
future bright.  Read more about 
CarolAnn below and look for-
ward to meeting her in March, 
when she’ll be wearing her 
shades! 
 
You can help Tech Savvy in sev-
eral ways: 

 Join us for the reception on Friday, March 18th.  Meet CarolAnn 

Garratt, other guest speakers, and other volunteers. 

 Join us for the adult activities on Saturday, March 19th. Registration 

begins at 8:30 am, and the sessions begin at 10 am. 

 Volunteer for all or part of the day on March 19th.   

(We need more than 70 volunteers for the day between 7 am and 5 pm.) 

TECH SAVVY 
Tech Savvy 11: Saturday, March 19, 2016  

Tech Savvy Girls: Our Futures Are So Bright… We Have to Wear Shades! 

Upcoming Planning Dates for Tech Savvy 11 
 

 Next Planning Teleconference: Saturday, February 6, at 9:30 am  
        Dial 716-566-5719 Meeting ID: "SAVVY" or 72889 

 Tote Bag Stuffing, Name Tag Assembly, and Bag Stuffing  (We need about 20 people to help!) 
         Tentatively:  Friday, March 4th - United Way on Delaware Ave.  Let us know if you would like to be placed on the list of  
         volunteers.  (Dress comfortably; pizza served.) 

 Saturday, March 19th: Tech Savvy at UB’s North Campus (Meet at Student Union… Ample Parking in Furnas Lot.) 
 
Questions about Tech Savvy?  Call Tamara Brown at 716-949-2413 
Sign up to volunteer or participate: Email Yvonne Curry  von104@roadrunner.com  by February 26 (or mail the form in this newsletter.) 

CHECK OUT the NEW conference Information website! www.originaltechsavvy.org 

CarolAnn Garratt has flown 
around the world in a small air-
craft three times to raise funds 
for ALS research, setting a new 
world record for flying her single 
engine plane around the globe in 
the shortest amount of time in 
December 2008. 
 
Ms. Garratt earned her bache-
lor’s degree in mechanical engi-
neering from the University of 
Wisconsin Madison and held 

many responsible positions in 
engineering and management. 
 
Carol has flown since high 
school.  She earned her private 
pilot license in 1978 and her in-
strument rating in 1980. In 1996, 
she completed her commercial 
license and bought a Mooney in 
2000.  
 
Not content to just fly, CarolAnn 
built her first plane in 2006. To-

day she owns and flies three 
different aircraft. She flies over 
400 hours a year, including flying 
students with the EAA Young 
Eagles program, the sick and 
needy with Angel Flights, and 
instructing cadets with the Civil 
Air Patrol. 
 
After her mother suffered and 
died from ALS, she flew around 
the world in 2003 to raise aware-
ness and donations for ALS. To 

date, after three circumnaviga-
tions, her speaking engagements 
and books about the flight have 
raised hundreds of thousands of 
dollars for ALS research.  

Introducing Keynote Speaker for Tech Savvy 11, CarolAnn Garratt 

mailto:von104@roadrunner.com
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BOOK SALE REPORT 

A s a new year begins, 
book sale workers are 

struggling to keep up with 
the pace of donations that 
has been exceptionally 
steady this year.  They can 
use your help on Tuesday and 
Wednesday mornings at 995 
Kensington Ave. Sorting hours are 9:30 to noon but 
come when you can and leave when you have to. 
Your help will be much appreciated.  If those days 
and hours do not work for you, please contact Betty 
Preble at Betty.preble@gmail.com  or call 662-0608, 
and she will make arrangements to accommodate 
you at a more convenient time and day. 
 

It is the time of year when the hunt for a sale site 
takes on a sense of urgency.  If you see a large empty 
storefront, please write down the name and phone 
number of the agent on the for-lease sign.  Pass it on 
to Betty Preble, Janet Ostrow, or any other member of 
the sale steering committee.  Also, if you know of any 
real estate agents who might help us with the search, 
please pass it on. 

We were thrilled to have the assistance of a group 
from Lamar Advertising’s Transit division in Decem-
ber. As a service project they collected books from 
their employees, picked up and delivered books from 
the Grand Island Library, and spent a morning sorting 
with us. Many thanks to Maureen Glose and her 
crew who were a delight to work with! 
 

Pat Swift-MacClennan, 
Book Sale Committee 

SCHOLARSHIPS 
Women in college : Some 
thoughts of an AAUW member 
 
Today over half of all registered college 
students in the U.S. are women, with 
about 75 to 80% of high school seniors 
bound for further education. 
 
Sixty years ago in 1955, 
when I graduated high 
school, a mere thirty stu-
dents, both male and fe-
male, out of the 125 receiv-
ing diplomas went on to 
college. 
 
Only six women college graduates lived 
in Buffalo, one of the most populous 
and richest American cities in 1890. 
That was the year when an organiza-
tion called AAUW was formed to foster 
the advancement of women in the city.  
Today, 125 years later, this organiza-
tion still exists with its membership of 
over 200 professional women who 
continue to encourage post secondary 
school education for women of West-
ern New York. 
 
The primary means of fostering 
women's education is through scholar-
ships awarded annually to deserving 
high school and college graduates.  
Much of the money for this important 
endeavor comes from our sale of used 

books held annually at various Buffalo 
locations. 
 
Endowments, not the book sale, ac-
count for funding of other scholar-
ships.  Of these, the Olga Lindberg 
scholarships of $10,000 and $5,000 are 

awarded to two Western 
New York women in their 
fourth year of college study.  
Olga Lindberg, a UB 
graduate, left a legacy of 
learning through this schol-
arship grant. 
 

Most recently, winners of this scholar-
ship have included local women stu-
dents of biology/environmental educa-
tion, medicine, engineering, and edu-
cation of refugees.  In past years, this 
scholarship has gone to students of 
various interests including humanities, 
music and the arts, communication, 
and business. 
 
Qualified applicants with 3.75 or above 
average have until April 1st to submit 
application, transcript, and recommen-
dations to the AAUW Buffalo branch.  
 
 Information and forms are available at 
http://www.aauw.buffalo.edu/
loanindex.htm 

Pauline Dyson 
Olga Lindberg Scholarship Chair 

AAUW Buffalo Branch 

Tech Savvy 11 Participation – Registration Form 
 

Name                 
 

Phone         Email Address           
 

____ Helping with Bag Stuffing on Friday, March 4 (2pm – 7pm) at United Way on Delaware Ave. 
 

____ Attend Tech Savvy Reception at 6:00 pm on Friday, March 18, (Location: TBD)– No cost to attend 
 

____ Volunteer at Tech Savvy (Saturday, March 19) – Shift times will be confirmed. 
 
 
 
 

For those NOT volunteering on Saturday, March 19:  
 

____ Attending Tech Savvy adult session, including morning refreshments, lunch, tote bag and materials  -  
          Please include $5 payable to AAUW Buffalo Branch.  You may also register online by Feb 15 at the website above. 
 

Save a stamp… You may email this information to Yvonne, or alternately, send this form to: 
Yvonne Curry, 172 Hamlin Road, Buffalo, NY 14208  email von104@roadrunner.com or call 553-3925 

 Morning shift (7am – 1pm) 

 All day (7am – 5 pm) 

 Afternoon shift (noon – 5pm) 

 Available other times: _________ 

mailto:Betty.preble@gmail.com
http://www.aauw.buffalo.edu/loanindex.htm
http://www.aauw.buffalo.edu/loanindex.htm
mailto:von104@roadrunner.com
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Upcoming Dates to Remember 

Feb. 3 - Board Meeting at Daemen   
 College 

Feb. 6 - Exercise and Nutrition for a      
 Healthier Life at Aquatic    
 Center, Tonawanda 

Feb. 10 - Celebration of Susan B.  
 Anthony’s Birthday in Rochester 

Feb. 27 - Elect Her at UB 

Mar. 8 - International Women’s Day program at UB’s Center for    
 Tomorrow 

Mar. 19 - Tech Savvy at UB’s North Campus 

Mar. 26 - Sister-to-Sister at Buff State 

Apr. 15-17 - AAUW New York State Convention in Saratoga Springs 

Apr. 24 -  “Read to Succeed” at Mt. Olive Baptist Church 

May 7 - AAUW-Buffalo Annual Meeting/Awards Luncheon at the 
 Roycroft Inn in East Aurora 

Jun. 1-5 - Annual Book Sale, Location tbd 
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Moving?   Please contact Freddie Cheek at 835-6945. 

AAUW has been empowering women as individuals 
and as a community since 1881. For more than 130 

years, we have worked together as a national 
grassroots organization to improve the lives of   

millions of women and their families. 

Mission: AAUW advances equity for women and 
girls through advocacy, education, philanthropy, and 
research. 

Vision: AAUW empowers all women and girls to 
reach their highest potential . 

Value Statement: By joining AAUW, you belong to a 
community that breaks educational and economic 
barriers so that all women have a fair chance. 

In principle and practice, AAUW values and seeks a 
diverse membership. There shall be no barriers to full 
participation in this organization on the basis of gen-
der, race, creed, age, sexual orientation, national 
origin, disability, or class. 


